Minutes of AGM for the Stonham Parva Allotmenteers 
At
The Allotments
		On Sunday 2nd June 2024

1.	Welcome: from the present Chairperson Dave Hughes.

2.	Present: Ivan, Wendy, Alan and his wife, Stuart and Robert, Sara and Brian, Jane and Dave, Sarane, Martin and Wendy

3.	Apologies:  Lucy, Mike, Kate, George and Sam

4.	Approval of Minutes from the last AGM (2023) held on 14 April 2024.
	Activities outstanding:  
i) We still need the offers from Sam, Stuart and Wendy regarding weed suppressant they do not need to be placed on plot 18 before the weeds resurface.  ACTION: Sam/Stuart/Wendy
ii) Rotavator – Wetheringsett Garden Machinery think we should keep the present rotavator and he will come down and have a closer look at some time.
iii) An advert needs to be placed in the Village Face Book page and also on the Parish Council notice board.  ACTION: Wendy
iv) An amendment has been made to the Finance Officer’s address and Norwich Road has been removed.

5.	Chair Report:  Dave reported that his report has previously been circulated and unchanged from the late AGM Meeting for 2023 on 14th April 2024.  However, the Committee has met since then and it has been decided, although not unanimously to increase the annual rent for each single plot from £22 up to £23.  This will commence April 2025.

6.	Finance Report: Previously circulated.

Finances were passed as correct and the increase in fees was accepted by the majority present.

It is thought that everyone has paid for another year but that is still to be confirmed. ACTION: Wendy

It was discussed as to ways to generate funds for projects in the allotments by seeking funding from District and County Councillors once the general election is over.  Projects suggested are: 
i) A bench for the community orchard
ii) A noticeboard
iii) Weed suppressant material
iv) Fence posts
v) Funding for water to be piped into the allotments

It was suggested a package for works could be written to present to the Councillors. ACTION: Dave volunteered to be involved with that.

7.	Election of Officers:

· The Chairperson, Treasurer and Secretary all retired and the following appointments were made with no objections and seconded by all present:
· Chairperson:  David Hughes
· Treasurer:  Wendy Brame
· Secretary:  Jane Hughes
· It was raised that two of the committee were from the same household, and although no objections were raised it was pointed out that each allotment holder, no matter how many plots they had only have one vote.  Therefore, to enable quorate at committee meetings it was decided that increasing the number of Committee Members would remove the difficulty of the bias that previously existed.  As a result, both Stuart Sharp and Sarane Brennan volunteered to become Committee Members (to accompany Ivan Richardson who was already an existing Committee Member) which are not elected officers.


ACTION:Wendy will finalise the signatories and address for the Bank Account.  They are:  Dave Hughes, Wendy Brame and Ivan Richardson.

8.	Any Other Business:

a)ACTION: Stuart kindly offered to fill in the worst of the holes in the track 

b)Martin kindly offered some Crown Prince Pumpkin plants.

c)Dave informed the group that he has a small apple press which could be used at the summer fete.
d)Jane reminded everyone that any spare produce they had would be welcomed on the Allotmenteers stall at the Fete either to sell or just for display.  All are welcome to volunteer or just attend the day.  Attached is the flier for the day and evening.
e)There are at present 2 plots not rented out. Please look out for possible tenants.
f)Everyone was reminded re the WhatsApp group.




NEXT MEETING:
Date:    To be arranged
Time:    To be arranged
Venue: To be arranged

1
